
May 10, 2016 
 

Attendees and April hours: 
Carol Ann Grantham, President 30.0 Jenny Elliott, V-P Reads 51.5 
 
Paula Highfill, Treas/Acting Sec 45.0 Shelley Daunis 19.5 
 
Robert Lee, V-P 6.5 Lindsey Perkins Wade 33.0 
 
Dee Lemser 7.0 Cris Slimak 4.5 
 
Chris Wagner 2.5 Yolando Botello, library rep 
 
April attendees/hours: 
Joyce Sternberg, Secretary 5.5 
Adasu Martin 2.5 
Suzonne Evans 7.0 
Angela Bunton 1.0 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:07 PM. by Carol Ann Grantham, President. 
 
Minutes 
The minutes for April were presented. Dee Lemser moved to accept the minutes as 
presented, Chris Wagner seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
Treasurer's Report 
Paula presented the report.  Total revenue for March was $667.86. We received $25 
for one new membership, bringing the total paid memberships for 2016 to 47 
members. Donations totaled 87.80. The remaining revenue was in Reads books 
sales and Friends product sales. Total expenses for March were $913.94. The major 
expenditures were Reads related. Paula noted that other expenses for Reads will be 
accounted for in May. She presented a preliminary Reads report that showed Reads 
income of $3,851.00, cash account expenses of $5,067.54 and expenses paid by in-
kind donors of $6,181.45. A final Reads report will be presented in June. Other 
April expenses were for Staff appreciation gifts on NatÕl Library Workers Day, 
office supplies, and TLA expenses.  Chris Wagner moved to approve the report and 
Jenny Elliott seconded the motion. It passed unanimously. 
 



 
 
President's Report 

• Carol Ann shared a thank-you note from Dorothy McGuinness for the staff 
gifts for NatÕl Library Workers Day. 

• MECPTA donation  – The Friends were awarded $942.25. Carol Ann 
accepted the check at their May meeting. She thanked the organization and 
mentioned some of the Friends purchases and programs of interest to them. 

• TLA Report -- Carol Ann asked Paula to report on her experience at the 
TLA conference in Houston. Paula reported that the conference was 
informative and motivating. Her session reports will be posted on the 
Friends website in the near future. Friends expenses were minimal due hotel 
and travel costs being shared.  

• Reads! 2016--- Carol Ann asked for comments and received many positive 
reports from Friends members in attendance. Jenny reported the same from 
the public, noting that the food catered by SavvyÕs was once again very well 
received. Jenny reported that the turnout was very good, estimated to be 
around 160. Some increase in interest from new attendees was attributed to 
the new website and social media presence as well as good coverage in the 
newspapers and magazines. The use of the TV to scroll sponsor messages, 
Friends info and photos was highly successful. She thanked all of the 
volunteers, noting great effort by Lindsey in the technology/media area, and 
by Suzonne with the displays. The art contest was deemed a success as well 
even though the number of entries was small. The teen winners and their 
families were in attendance. She also noted that all advisory board members 
were in attendance and thanked them for their support. 

• Carol Ann stated that there is a vacancy on the Library Advisory Board and 
invited all Friends members to attended their meeting on May 11 and to 
consider applying for the position. 

 
Unfinished Business 

• 2015 Audit --- The audit of 2015 financial records should be done as soon as 
possible. Cris S. volunteered to be on the committee. Carol Ann will contact 
past volunteers and set the date via email. 

 
New Business 

• The Friends room is due for a clean-up. Several members volunteered to 
work in there. They will meet at 3:00 on June 2. 



• Mansfield Reads! 2017 --- Carol Ann read a letter from Jenny stating that 
she was resigning as V-P due to personal commitments. Carol Ann asked for 
members to seriously consider taking the position. Several members 
expressed an interest and filling the position will be an agenda item in June. 
A Reads! manual is being put together which will ensure an easier transition 
for new volunteers. Book selection for 2017 will be the major agenda item 
for June. Carol Ann encouraged all members to email suggestions to her so a 
list can be compiled. Paula stated that some books are still on the author 
contact list from 2016. She will continue to pursue those. Carol Ann stated 
that she hoped to also be able to choose a book and procure an author for 
2018 during this process. She will send an email to the general membership 
asking for their recommendations and noting the V-P vacancy. 

• Memorial Gift in honor of Marilyn George --- Longtime Friends member 
Marilyn George recently passed away. It was suggested that a memorial 
donation in her honor be made to the library. Paula made a motion to donate 
$50.00, Jenny seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. Jenny stated 
that the Friends were designated as donation recipients in Marilyn’s obituary. 
Paula stated that several donations have been received. Jenny mentioned that 
a memorial service is planned in Mansfield on June 5 and invited all 
members to attend. Contact Jenny for further details. 

 
Adjourn 

• The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM. The next meeting is scheduled for 
June 14, 2016, at 6:00 PM. 

	


